
  

 

 MINUTES 

 TOWN OF GORHAM ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 

 October 19, 2023 

 

PRESENT: Mr. Lonsberry   Mr. Goodwin 

  Mr. Coriddi   Mr. Amato 

  Mr. Bishop 

 

EXCUSED: Chairman Bentley  Mr. Morris 

 

  Mr. Lonsberry called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and 

explained the process. Mr. Amato made a motion to approve the 

September 21, 2023, minutes as presented.  Mr. Goodwin seconded 

the motion, which carried unanimously.   

 

PUBLIC HEARING: 

 

 Application #23-102, Kelly Bateman, owner of property at 

4263 Co Rd 18, requests an area variance to subdivide parcel 

into three lots.  Two lots do not meet the required road 

frontage. 

 Mr. Lonsberry re-opened the public hearing and the notice 

as it appeared in the official newspaper of the town was read. 

 Kelly Bateman and Anthony Venezia, Surveyor were present 

and presented the application to the board. 

 The Zoning Board of Appeals sent the application to the 

Planning Board for a recommendation.  

 The Planning Board made the following recommendation. 

1. The driveway will serve as a single access point for all 

three parcels in compliance with the Town of Gorham’s Access 

Management Local Law. 2. The design of the driveway/right of way 

location is to avoid a road perpendicular to the contours to 

address stormwater management concerns. 3. Perk rates in the 

native soils need to be done on the existing lot one to 

determine the acceptable lot size. 4. The driveway must be 

designed to meet the building code requirements including a 

turnaround. 5. The deeds should describe clearly for all three 

lots the maintenance responsibilities for the driveway. 

 Mr. Venezia stated that one of the concerns was the size of 

lot 1 and the perk rates. They did not have time to do perk 

rates so are proposing lot 1 to be 5 acres. Lot 2 will be 5 

acres and lot 3 will be 12 acres. The driveway to all three lots 

now is coming off of the existing driveway on lot 1 on the south 

side of the property line. There will be a little bit of a curve  
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in the driveway. On lot two and lot three the driveways would be 

one of the turnarounds for emergency vehicles.  

 Mr. Lonsberry asked if the proposed driveway would be on 

the property line. 

 Mr. Venezia stated that it would be off the property line 

by about a foot. The reason the driveway is being proposed where 

it is because they did not want it on the other side of the barn 

because of the leach field. 

 Mr. Lonsberry stated that at that point it no longer 

becomes a sixty foot right of way.  

 Mr. Venezia stated that they could make the right of way 

larger and just include the barn in the right of way. 

 Mr. Lonsberry stated that he has a concern with the 

proximity of the barn to the proposed driveway and asked if the 

barn could be torn down to maintain the 60 foot right of way. 

 Ms. Bateman stated that it is a nice barn and wouldn’t want 

to tear it down. 

 Mr. Amato stated that he agrees with Mr. Lonsberry. He has 

a concern with the whole idea of the subdivision. Allowing this 

sets a precedent for a lot of other properties to be split up in 

this way. He does not like that idea. There is a reason we have 

regulations for a certain amount of road frontage. 

 Mr. Venezia stated that they do have enough room to put a 

town road in and subdivide it into multiple lots. This would 

allow someone who has a large piece of property and wants to 

stay in the area and with the house and land values the way they 

are this would allow her to stay in one spot. 

 Mr. Amato stated that she probably has all good intentions 

but it does open up the possibility for a lot of other 

properties to do the same thing. 

 Mr. Bishop explained that when a variance is not needed a 

subdivision application only goes to the Planning Board. 

 Mr. Venezia stated that the whole purpose of this proposal 

is for Kelly to be able to stay on this property and downsize 

down the road. 

 Ms. Bateman stated that they have met every recommendation 

that the Planning Board recommended.  

 Mr. Lonsberry asked if there were any comments from the 

public. 

 Nathan Stahl stated that he lives adjacent to this parcel. 

He expressed his concern with the subdivision of three lots. He 

feels this is more than what is needed. He is happy to hear that 

the driveway is being considered on the south side. He has kids 

that play and they just put in a pool that borders the north  
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side. He would like the neighborhood to maintain the country 

feel. He feels the properties in that area are very unique from 

an aesthetic point of view and he would like this maintained. 

 Mr. Goodwin stated that this property has a beautiful lake 

view. 

 Ms. Bateman stated that is why she would like to stay here. 

 Mr. Goodwin asked if the barn could be moved. 

 Ms. Bateman stated that she loves the barn and would not 

want to tear it down. 

 Mr. Amato stated that he has a concern with the whole 

concept of this application.  He had a concern of the 

possibility that the two parcels could be subdivided again in 

the future. 

 Mr. Venezia stated that they could put a deed restriction 

that they could not be subdivided again. 

 Mr. Bishop stated that he agrees with Mr. Amato. They are 

trying to create a subdivision by getting a variance. 

Subdivisions are up to the Planning Board and not the Zoning 

Board of Appeals. 

 Mr. Coriddi stated that he does not have a problem with the 

proposal as long as the driveway was away from the edge of the 

property. He would also like to see a deed restriction that 

states that the lots can’t be subdivided again into smaller 

lots. 

 Hearing no other comments from the public, Mr. Lonsberry 

closed the public hearing. 

 After discussing the application and reviewing the  

questions on the back of the application the following motion 

[attached hereto] was made: Mr. Amato made a motion to deny 

the application. Mr. Lonsberry seconded the motion. Roll call was 

read with Amato, Goodwin, Lonsberry & Bishop voting AYE and 

Coriddi voting NAY.            

    

MISCELLANEOUS: 

  

 Application #23-135, George West, owner of property at 4476 

State Rt 247, requests an area variance to build a residential 

additions and garage.  Proposed additions and garage do not meet 

the front yard setback. 

 Richard Krapf, Architect was present and presented the 

application to the board. 
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 Mr. Lonsberry stated that the board did not have a problem 

with the setback on the south side but would like to see the 

addition on the house moved back further from the road. There 

was a question that if the house moved back further would it 

impact the proposed leach field. 

 Mr. Krapf stated that the day after the last meeting he 

emailed the engineer to see if moving the addition back would 

impact the leach field. The response was that the maximum length 

for the absorption lines receiving gravity distribution is 60 

feet which the lines are currently at. There is no potential for 

lengthening and narrowing the absorption field. Currently they 

are at 20 foot separation for the rear bump out at the southwest 

corner to the raised system and 10.6 feet separation from west 

property line to the raised system. The addition could be moved 

back 0.6 feet. This is the one option but it is pretty much 

stuck where it is now. If the rear bump out at the southwest 

corner was removed, which is the bedroom the addition could be 

moved back approximately 5 feet. However in doing so that room 

becomes unusable in size. So he would have to add space to the 

south which makes that variance worse.  

 Mr. Amato stated that they could move the addition more 

toward the north and have the layout change.  

 Mr. Krapf stated that in terms of laying out rooms in a 

house you can’t just put things wherever. He only has a certain 

number of options. The structural walls have to stay where they 

are. There is practical design issues that need to be addressed.  

 Mr. West asked what the negative impact was with the 

additions when the existing house sets so close to the road. 

 Mr. Amato stated that in his opinion the existing house is 

very close to the road but it is fairly small. Now with the 

additions you are looking to almost double the size of the home 

fairly close to the road.  

 Mr. West explained that most of the homes in that area are 

only about 20 feet from the road. 

 Mr. Lonsberry stated that could be but zoning is now 

different and they have to go by the zoning ordinance today. 

 Mr. Lonsberry asked if the apartment was going to have its 

own external entrance. 

 Mr. Krapf stated yes it is in the plan for it to have its 

own entrance.  

 Mr. Lonsberry asked if the people that live in the 

apartment would have to walk all the way around the house to get 

into their apartment.  
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 Mr. Krapf stated that the garage is not met for the people 

in the apartment but yes they will have to walk around the house 

from the driveway. 

 Mr. Lonsberry asked if the garage could be moved north and 

put the apartment on the north side.  

 Mr. Krapf stated that that is something that is up to his 

client.  

 Mr. West stated that with all the changes he has made since 

he came in front of the board that is not where he wanted the 

apartment in the first place. He guess he will have to go and 

look at everything again and see what he can do. 

 Mr. Lonsberry explained that since the public hearing has 

been closed the board will need to make a decision on the 

application next month. He asked the applicant if they would be 

able to take a look at the proposed and make any changes for 

them to look at next month. 

 Both Mr. Krapf and Mr. West agreed that they will try to 

make changes and bring it back next month.  

 Mr. Amato made a motion to table the application until 

November 16, 2023. Mr. Bishop seconded the motion which carried 

unanimously.  

 

Mr. Bishop made a motion to adjourn the meeting at  

7:48PM. Mr. Amato seconded the motion which carried 

unanimously.  

 

 

                               ________________________________ 

                               Victor Lonsberry, Vice Chairman 

 

 

_____________________ 

Sue Yarger, Secretary 


